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DG Chloe’s Notes: 

Thanks once again to the Secretaries and/or Presidents who filed their MMR and SAR reports.  
Your help, camaraderie and cooperation is always very much appreciated.  Although MMR report-
ing will stay the same for next year, SAR reporting will take a different form.  The form this will take 
has not been fully put out by LCI, but is discussed in the Officer Training classes that have been 
schedule for May.  Please, Presidents and Secretaries, make it a point to visit one of the remaining 
training sessions listed on Page 4 of the Current News section of the newsletter. 

As you can see, the newsletter this month is divided into 2 parts, one for “Current News” and one for 
“Club News”.  The reason for this is two-fold:  there are too many pages to all fit in one and be able 
to email or post to the district or state websites, and a comment was passed on to me that people 
want to see more current news than “old” news.  However, I see a definite need for both.  Viewing 
what other clubs have done can give a newer club ideas they might not have thought of.  

One of the major changes that will affect individual members and clubs has to do with LCI’s billing 
on membership listed on the LCI website as of July 1st and January 1st of each year.  In the past, 
LCI would give a grace period where they would waive fees for those people dropped within the first 
20 days of the new year.  This was actually not part of the Constitution and ByLaws, but had been a 
practice.  That is no longer the case.  They are going back to where, as of July 1st or January 1st (i.e., 
June 30 and December 30th at midnight) they will be billing 6 months dues on anyone that is on 
your roster.  The only exception will be for a death.  As soon as you put in that a member is de-
ceased, your account will receive a prorated credit. 

You ask, “How does this affect me as a regular member since I am not a Secretary or Treasurer?”  
This is where you can be of great help to your club and district.  You can pay your dues for the first 
half of the year before June 30th, so that you will not run the risk of being dropped from your clubs 
roster.  That way, the club will know that you fully intend to continue on as a Lion.  The Club Excel-
lence Award (a description of which can be found on page 11 of the Current News section) depends 
on your club maintaining a “Membership Maintained” or “Net Growth” status as of midnight June 
30th.  If you have not paid your dues and the club has to drop you and they end with a minus 
growth, the club will not qualify for the Club Excellence Award.  So to be sure all clubs can have the 
opportunity to earn the award, we need everyone working to maintain or increase membership. 

As of right now, membership is down 74 in District 25C.  We lost 2 clubs in Terre Haute, and there 
are 6 clubs that are down 4 or more, and we had 25 deceased members over the year so far.  Dr. 
Aggarwal, our International President, challenged the leadership of the Indiana Lions to make his 
year a +1, although he would like to see us at the 1.5 million members worldwide.  It would help if 
every club in District 25C was a +1, but I know that will be very hard to accomplish.  Do your best to 
make sure your dues are paid, and if you know someone who is on the fence about staying in, find 
out why and help them to realize you are part of the world’s largest (and best, I think) service organi-
zation, and there is a place for them in it.  Do your best to help make your club a +1. 

Last, but definitely not least, there is information on page 12 of the Current News portion about a 
new relationship with VisionWorks locations for eye glasses and eye exams.  As you may (or may 
not) have heard, the relationship we had with LensCrafters is no longer in place.  They will honor 
existing coupons, but will not be issuing any more.  This will be a welcome addition with a fixed fee. 

Thank you so much for your membership and service to the District and State. 

     Regards, DG Chloe 

NOTE:  Wonder why there aren’t any pictures of the state convention from Muncie in this newslet-
ter?  It would have made it way too long.  There will be a special edition coming out next week. 

MMR:  100% since 07/2016 

SAR:  100% since 11/2017 
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District Governor Elect 
Doug Eversole 
 

 

Hello Lions All 

        Let’s all hope that the bad weather is about done. With all the signs of spring showing, flowers and 
tree blossoms hopefully mean spring is finally here 

      SO! What does the above statement have to do with Lions? 

1. Our lions adjust to conform to our community’s needs, same as the seasons. 

2. Our clubs become more visible as they start their spring and summer projects. 

As I view the blossoms of spring, Lions begin another season of fundraising and giving.  

      Are you aware that in 60 days their will be a leadership change at all levels of our organization? If 
you are like me, I’m excited about Lion Gudrun Yngvadottir of Garoabaer, Iceland becoming our first 
female International President. Get ready to watch the women Lions grow across the globe. A lot of 
clubs have female officers in place with more stepping forward for 2018-2019 year. Leadership and ser-
vice, along with membership growth, will sustain our future as Lions. Our district is at -73 members. Is it 
too much to ask each club take in (2) new Lions before June 30, 2018? It can be done by just asking a 
potential candidate to join the world’s largest service organization.  

      The state fair will be happening before long. You can sign up now and lock in the jobs you want to 
help with. Also, the international convention starts June 25 and runs through July 3. Get your reserva-
tions made to attend. It will be a long four years before the international convention will be back in the 
USA. 

      Our state convention in Muncie had International President Naresh Aggarwal in attendance. His 
message to the Indiana Lions is simple. Membership growth and community service go hand in hand. 
Membership stands at 1.45 million with the goal of 1.5 million by July 1. 

      Our new Council Chair Elect is DG Keith Thomas of District 25E. Congratulations CCE Keith. Big 
thanks to PID Doug Lozier, PDG Kathy Lozier, PDG’s Jack & Betty Weist for all their hard work on 
the Muncie state convention. 

 

 

Thanks for all you do for Lions 

DGE Doug 
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First Vice District Governor Elect 
Tom Robbins 
 

 

Hello Lions, 

As the season brings us a time for tilling and planting, so to it brings us a time of renewal. A time 
to reflect on last season, our successes and our near misses. In life as it is in Lions we embrace 
the coming of new season of opportunity, growth, learning and responsibilities. 
 

By now your elections should be completed and all new leadership information entered into the 
LCI system. Along with this selection of new leadership come the responsibilities of a new "job". 
 

We can help make this transition somewhat easier for all with the training sessions that are 
planned for you. The schedule has been announced and now the only thing you have to do is 
commit.  
 

Select a date and attend one of the leadership training sessions even if you have been in the lead-
ership role before. Things are always changing in our Lions world and this is a way to refresh 
your skills and to learn new ones.  
 

Hope to see you at the training session near you.  
 

Best to all and Happy Lions New year! 
 

Lion Tom 

 

 

IMPORTANT DATE 
  
June 29-July 3, 2018 Lions International Convention, Las Vegas (link @ ŚƩƉ͗ͬͬůĐŝĐŽŶ͘ůŝŽŶƐĐůƵďƐ͘ŽƌŐͬ

�EͬŝŶĚĞǆ͘ƉŚƉ� 

The District 25C newsletter is in need of club news and pictures of activities 
you are doing.   We can only publish what we receive from the clubs. 
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DĂǇ�ϰ������ĂƩůĞ�'ƌŽƵŶĚ  �����hŶŝƚĞĚ�DĞƚŚŽĚŝƐƚ��ŚƵƌĐŚ�������������ϮϬϭ�dŝƉƚŽŶ�^ƚƌĞĞƚ  

DĂǇ�ϴ�����DĂƌƟŶƐǀŝůůĞ  ������ŝŽŶ͛Ɛ�,ŝůů��ĂƉƟƐƚ��ŚƵƌĐŚ�������������ϱϬϱϬ�dƵƌŬĞǇ�dƌĂĐŬ�ZŽĂĚ 

DĂǇ�ϭϰ���tĞƐƚ�dĞƌƌĞ�,ĂƵƚĞ���� ������ŵŵĂŶƵĞů�DĞƚŚŽĚŝƐƚ��Ś͘� �������ϲϬϳϲ�h^�ϭϱϬ 

DĂǇ�Ϯϯ����ĂŵĚĞŶ�   �������ĂŵĚĞŶ�&ŝƌĞ��ĞƉĂƌƚŵĞŶƚ �������ϭϳϯ�EŽƌƚŚ��ŚƵƌĐŚ�^ƚƌĞĞƚ 

DĂǇ�ϯϭ���:ĂŵĞƐƚŽǁŶ  ������ŚƌŝƐƟĂŶ��ŚƵƌĐŚ  ��������ϵϬϬ�EŽƌƚŚ�>ĞďĂŶŽŶ�^ƚƌĞĞƚ

  

Z^sW�ƚŽ�ĂƩĞŶĚ�ĂŶǇ�ƐĞƐƐŝŽŶ͗ 

�ŵĂŝů�Žƌ�ĐĂůů�W�'�:ŝŵ�YƵĞƌǇ�;ũĞƋƵĞƌǇΛďůƵĞŵĂƌďůĞ͘ŶĞƚͿ͕�;ϴϭϮͿϴϮϵ-ϰϰϵϲ͘ 

�Ğ�ƐƵƌĞ�ƚŽ�ďƌŝŶŐ�ǇŽƵƌ�/-W��͕�ǇŽƵƌ�ĐĞůů�ƉŚŽŶĞ͕�Žƌ�ǇŽƵƌ�ůĂƉƚŽƉ�ĐŽŵƉƵƚĞƌ͕ �Ăůů�ƐŝƚĞƐ�ǁŝůů�ŚĂǀĞ�
tŝ&ŝ͕�ƐŽ�ǇŽƵ�ŵĂǇ�ƉƌĂĐƟĐĞ�ĚŽŝŶŐ�ƌĞƉŽƌƚƐ͘ 

 

 

 

Club Officer Training Sessions 
�ůů�ŽĸĐĞƌƐ�ĞůĞĐƚĞĚ�ĨŽƌ�ŶĞǆƚ�ǇĞĂƌ�ĂƌĞ�ŝŶǀŝƚĞĚ�ĂŶĚ�ĞŶĐŽƵƌĂŐĞĚ�ƚŽ�ĂƩĞŶĚ�ƚƌĂŝŶŝŶŐ�ĨŽƌ�ǇŽƵƌ�ŶĞǁ�;Žƌ�

ĐŽŶƟŶƵŝŶŐͿ�ƉŽƐŝƟŽŶ͘���ĂĐŚ�ƚƌĂŝŶŝŶŐ�ƐĞƐƐŝŽŶ�ǁŝůů�ďĞŐŝŶ�ǁŝƚŚ�Ă�ĐŽŵƉůŝŵĞŶƚĂƌǇ�ůŝŐŚƚ�ƐƵƉƉĞƌ�Ăƚ�ϲ͗ϬϬ�Ɖ͘�ŵ͘����
ĐůĂƐƐ�ĨŽƌ�WƌĞƐŝĚĞŶƚƐ�ĂŶĚ�^ĞĐƌĞƚĂƌŝĞƐ�ǁŝůů�ďĞ�ƚĂƵŐŚƚ�ƚŽŐĞƚŚĞƌ�ĂŶĚ�Ă�ĐůĂƐƐ�ǁŝůů�ďĞ�ŽīĞƌĞĚ�ĨŽƌ�dƌĞĂƐƵƌĞƌƐ͕�Ăůů�
ďĞŐŝŶŶŝŶŐ�ĂďŽƵƚ�ϲ͗ϯϬ�Ɖ͘ŵ͘�dŚĞ�ĐůĂƐƐ�ĨŽƌ�dƌĞĂƐƵƌĞƌƐ�ǁŝůů�ĂůƐŽ�ďĞŐŝŶ�ĂďŽƵƚ�ϲ͗ϯϬ͘���ůů�ĐůĂƐƐĞƐ�ǁŝůů�ďĞ�ĮŶŝƐŚĞĚ�
ďǇ�ϴ͗ϬϬ�ƚŽ�ϴ͗ϯϬ�Ɖ͘ŵ͘ 
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Law Camps: boys and girls entering 5th, 6th, 7th and 8th grades 
$150 Wednesday afternoon - Saturday afternoon 
June 20th - 23rd Vincennes University Law Camp 
June 27th - 30th Anderson University Law Camp 

Career Camps: $250 week long 
July 8th - 13th Trine University Career Camp 
July 8th - 13th Vincennes University Career Camp 
July 15th - 20th University of Indianapolis Career Camp 
More info at www.Trooper.org  

Note:  click on camps (this site is for students paying their own way....using this link will cost an 
additional $5. 
For students being paid for by a Lions club please use link below or print a PDF version of the Camp 
application at www.trooper.org but please note:  There has been a problem with this site printing the 
PDF version.  It requires a google email address and an account password to get it to print!  The ISP is 
working to correct this issue.  

Lions Law Camp applications for printing are available  by clicking on printable forms on the Indiana 
Lions MD25 web site.    http://e-
district.org/userfiles/602/file/ISP%20Law%20Camp%20Registration%20forms.pdf 

 In addition: 
Some scholarship monies are available to Lions clubs wanting to send students. Please contact PID Linda 
Tincher or PDG Betty Weist....as always we ask that parents contribute something (if they can).  Their 
financial contribution, even if only $20, ensures the child attends. 
 
By sending the application  and payment with all checks made out to  

MD25 and the child’s name in the memo along with name of camp attending 

to PDG Betty or PID Linda, we can also assist you in getting your money back if the child you sponsor 
doesn’t attend!   We will process the application for you and your club will receive credit for 
participating in the Law Camp program. 

All applications should be received 2 weeks prior to Camp. 

This is a great Camp for all age groups.  Be sure to attend the seminar at Lions State Convention April 28, 
2018 or call if you have any questions. 

PID Linda Tincher     PDG Betty Weist    

812-240-0545      765-623-3553 

PO Box 158      P.O. Box41 

Riley, IN 47871      Markleville, Ind.  46056 
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Indiana Lions for the ISBVI 

WORK DAY 
 

zŽƵƌ�/^�s/�>ŝŽŶ�dƌƵƐƚĞĞƐ�ĂƌĞ�ƐƉŽŶƐŽƌŝŶŐ�Ă�ǁŽƌŬ�ĚĂǇ�Ăƚ�ƚŚĞ�ƐĐŚŽŽů�ŝŶ�/ŶĚŝĂŶĂƉŽůŝƐ�ŽŶ�^ĂƚƵƌĚĂǇ͕�
DĂǇ�ϭϵ͕�ϮϬϭϴ͘��dŚŝƐ�ŝƐ�Ă�ŐƌĞĂƚ�ŽƉƉŽƌƚƵŶŝƚǇ�ĨŽƌ�ǇŽƵͬĨĂŵŝůǇͬĨƌŝĞŶĚƐ�ƚŽ�ǁĂůŬ�ƚŚĞ�ǁĂůŬ�ĂŶĚ�ƉƵƚ�ŽƵƌ��

͞tĞ�^ĞƌǀĞ͟�ŵŽƩŽ�ŝŶƚŽ�ĂĐƟŽŶ͘��KƵƌ�ƐĐŚĞĚƵůĞ�ĨŽƌ�ƚŚĞ�ĚĂǇ�ǁŝůů�ďĞ͗ 

  

ϴ͗ϯϬ��Ăŵ  ZĞŐŝƐƚƌĂƟŽŶ�ĂŶĚ�ĚŽŶƵƚƐ�;ŽĨ�ĐŽƵƌƐĞ͊Ϳ 

ϵ�Ăŵ�–�ϭ�Ɖŵ  DŽƌŶŝŶŐ�ǁŽƌŬ�^ĞƐƐŝŽŶ� 

ϭ�Ɖŵ   >ƵŶĐŚ�;ƉƌŽǀŝĚĞĚ�ďǇ�ƚŚĞ�ƐĐŚŽŽůͿ 

�ŌĞƌ�>ƵŶĐŚ  dŽƵƌ�ŽĨ�ƚŚĞ�^ĐŚŽŽů�ĨŽƌ�ƚŚŽƐĞ�ŝŶƚĞƌĞƐƚĞĚ 

�ŌĞƌ�ůƵŶĐŚ  �ŌĞƌŶŽŽŶ�ǁŽƌŬ�ƐĞƐƐŝŽŶ�ƵŶƟů�ĚŽŶĞ 

  

�ŽŵĞ�ĂŶĚ�ŚĞůƉ�ƵƐ�ďĞĂƵƟĨǇ�ĂŶĚ�ŝŵƉƌŽǀĞ�ƚŚŝƐ�ĐĂŵƉƵƐ͊��/ŶƚĞƌĞƐƚĞĚ͍� 

�ŽŶƚĂĐƚ͙ 

>ŝŽŶ��ŚĂƌůŝĞ��ƌĂǁĨŽƌĚ 

ϮϲϬ-ϯϱϵ-ϵϬϴϲ 

ĐŚĂƌůŝĞĐϯϮΛĐŝŶĞƌŐǇŵĞƚƌŽ͘ŶĞƚ 

  

/ƚ͛Ɛ�Ă�ŐƌĞĂƚ�ĚĂǇ�ŽĨ�ĨƵŶ͕�ŚĂƌĚ�ǁŽƌŬ�ĂŶĚ�ĐĂŵĂƌĂĚĞƌŝĞ�ĂŶĚ�Ă�ĐŚĂŶĐĞ�ƚŽ�ŵĞĞƚ�ŽƚŚĞƌ�>ŝŽŶƐ�ĨƌŽŵ�
ĂƌŽƵŶĚ�ƚŚĞ�ƐƚĂƚĞ�ĂƐ�ǁĞůů�ĂƐ�ǀŝƐŝƚ�ƚŚŝƐ�ďĞĂƵƟĨƵů�ĐĂŵƉƵƐ͘�dŚŝƐ�ŝƐ�ŽŶĞ�ŽĨ�ǇŽƵƌ�>ŝŽŶƐ�^ƚĂƚĞ�

WƌŽũĞĐƚƐ͙͘͘ƚĂŬĞ�Ă�ĨĞǁ�ŚŽƵƌƐ�ƚŽ�ŚĞůƉ�ďĞĂƵƟĨǇ�ĂŶĚ�ŝŵƉƌŽǀĞ�ŝƚ͘��zŽƵ͛ůů�ŐĞƚ�ŐƌĞĂƚ�ƐĂƟƐĨĂĐƟŽŶ�ĨƌŽŵ�
ĚŽŝŶŐ�ƐŽ͙͘ĂŶĚ�ŽĨ�ĐŽƵƌƐĞ͕�Ă�ĨƌĞĞ�ůƵŶĐŚ͊���,ŽƉĞ�ƚŽ�ƐĞĞ�ǇŽƵ�ƚŚĞƌĞ͘ 

         W�'�WĂƚ�^ŚŽƌƚ��-��ŚĂŝƌ 
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,ŝ�>ŝŽŶƐ��ůů͕ 

/Ŷ�ĐĂƐĞ�ǇŽƵ�ŚĂǀĞŶ͛ƚ�ŚĞĂƌĚ�dŚĞ�ĨŽƌŵĞƌ�DŝĚ�tŝŶƚĞƌ��ŽŶĨĞƌĞŶĐĞ�ƚŚĂƚ�ǁĂƐ�ĐŚĂŶŐĞĚ�ƚŽ�/ŶĚŝĂŶĂ�>ŝŽŶƐ��ŽŶĨĞƌͲ
ĞŶĐĞ�ĂŶĚ�ŵŽǀĞĚ�ƚŽ�EŽǀĞŵďĞƌ�ŝƐ�ŶŽǁ�ďĂĐŬ�ƚŽ�ďĞŝŶŐ�ĐĂůůĞĚ�DŝĚ�tŝŶƚĞƌ��ŽŶĨĞƌĞŶĐĞ�ĂŶĚ�ŚĂƐ�ďĞĞŶ�ŵŽǀĞĚ�
ďĂĐŬ�ƚŽ�:ĂŶƵĂƌǇ͘ �dŚĞ�ŶĞǆƚ��ŽŶĨĞƌĞŶĐĞ�ǁŝůů�ďĞ�:ĂŶƵĂƌǇ�ϭϮ͕�ϮϬϭϵ͘�WůĞĂƐĞ�ƉŽƐƚ�ƚŚĞ�ĂƩĂĐŚĞĚ�ĂŶŶŽƵŶĐĞŵĞŶƚ�
ŝŶ�Ăůů�ǇŽƵƌ�ŵĞĚŝĂ͛Ɛ�ĂŶĚ�ƐƉƌĞĂĚ�ƚŚĞ�ǁŽƌĚ͊ �hƉĚĂƚĞƐ�ǁŝůů�ďĞ�ƐĞŶƚ�ĂƐ�ŬŶŽǁŶ͘� 

dŚĂŶŬ�ǇŽƵ��ůů�ĂŶĚ�ĂŶǇ�ƋƵĞƐƟŽŶƐ͕�ƉůĞĂƐĞ�ĨĞĞů�ĨƌĞĞ�ƚŽ�ĐŽŶƚĂĐƚ�ŵĞ͘� 

zŽƵƌƐ�ŝŶ�>ŝŽŶŝƐŵ͕ 

 

W�'��ŽŶŶŝĞ�ZŽĞ 

DŝĚ�tŝŶƚĞƌ��ŽŶĨĞƌĞŶĐĞ�WƵďůŝĐŝƚǇ��ŚĂŝƌ 

�Ğůů͗�Ϯϭϵ-ϴϲϯ-Ϭϳϲϭ 
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0$5.�<285�&$/(1'$5�)25�7+,6�(;&,7,1*�:(%,1$5�6(5,(6 

35(6(17('�%<� 

 

Plan to participate in this dynamic membership webinar series created which will provide you with the insight you 

need to grow membership in our district and offer some great resources. Speakers will discuss specialty clubs, new 

club development and cyber clubs….all of this advice can also benefit your club membership growth.  Check it out!   

0D\���������-������S�P��&'7���� :KDW�8QLWHV�8V"�–�6SHFLDOW\�&OXEV� 

0D\����������-������S�P��&'7������7DFWLFV�WR�6WDUWLQJ�D�&OXE�� 

     1HZ�&OXE�'HYHORSPHQW�:RUNVKRSV� 

0D\����������-������S�P��&'7� )XWXULVWLF�7KLQNLQJ�RI�6HUYLFH��&\EHU�&OXEV� 
 

Join fellow Lions to learn new tips and techniques to jumpstart your clubs’ membership growth! 

                                                                           PDG Pat Short - *07 

,QGLDQD�/LRQV�6SHHFK�DQG�+HDULQJ�8VHG�+HDULQJ�$LG�&ROOHFWLRQ 

dŚĞ�/>^,�ŚĂƐ�ĚĞƐŝŐŶĞĚ�ĂŶĚ�ƉƌŽĚƵĐĞĚ�Ă�ŶĞǁ�ƐƚŝĐŬĞƌ�ƚŽ�ďĞ�ƉůĂĐĞĚ�ŽŶ�ĞǇĞŐůĂƐƐ�ƌĞĐǇĐůŝŶŐ�ďŽǆĞƐ�
ĞŶĐŽƵƌĂŐŝŶŐ�ƚŚĞ�ĚŽŶĂƚŝŽŶ�ŽĨ�ƵƐĞĚ�ŚĞĂƌŝŶŐ�ĂŝĚƐ͘��dŚŝƐ�ƐƚŝĐŬĞƌƐ�ĂƌĞ�ĂǀĂŝůĂďůĞ�ĨƌŽŵ�ĂŶǇ�ŽĨ�ǇŽƵƌ�
ĚŝƐƚƌŝĐƚ�ƚƌƵƐƚĞĞƐ͘�WůĞĂƐĞ�ĐŽŶƚĂĐƚ�ƚŚĞŵ�ĂŶĚ�ůĞƚ�ƚŚĞŵ�ŬŶŽǁ�ŚŽǁ�ŵĂŶǇ�ǇŽƵ�ǁŝůů�ŶĞĞĚ͘�dŚĞ�ƵƐĞĚ�
ŚĞĂƌŝŶŐ�ĂŝĚƐ�ĂƌĞ�ǀŝƚĂů�ƚŽ�ƚŚĞ�ĐŽŶƚŝŶƵĞĚ�ƐƵĐĐĞƐƐ�ŽĨ�ƚŚĞ�,ĞĂƌŝŶŐ��ŝĚ�>ŽĂŶĞƌ��ĂŶŬ͕�ƐŝŶĐĞ�ŝŶĐĞƉͲ
ƚŝŽŶ�ŽǀĞƌ�ϲϯϬϬ�ŚĞĂƌŝŶŐ�ĂŝĚƐ�ŚĂǀĞ�ďĞĞŶ�ůŽĂŶĞĚ͘� 



>ŝŽŶƐ��ŝƐƚƌŝĐƚ�Ϯϱ��EĞǁƐůĞƩĞƌ ϭϬ DĂǇ͕�ϮϬϭϴ 

 

Membership Satisfaction -- How do you keep your 
members happy and coming back? 

zŽƵ�ŶĞĞĚ�ƚŽ�ĞŶƐƵƌĞ�ƚŚĂƚ�ǇŽƵƌ�>ŝŽŶƐ�ĐůƵď�ƌĞŵĂŝŶƐ�ŚĞĂůƚŚǇ�ĂŶĚ�ǀŝƚĂů͘��&ŝŶĚ�ŽƵƚ�ǁŚĂƚ�ƚŚĞ�ĞǆƉĞƌŝĞŶĐĞ�ĂŶĚ�
ĞǆƉĞĐƚĂƟŽŶƐ�ŽĨ�ďĞůŽŶŐŝŶŐ�ƚŽ�ǇŽƵƌ�ĐůƵď�ŝƐ�ĨŽƌ�ǇŽƵƌ�ŵĞŵďĞƌƐ͘�/Ĩ�ǇŽƵ�ǁĞŶƚ�ƚŽ�Ă�ƌĞƐƚĂƵƌĂŶƚ�ĂŶĚ�ŝƚ�ĚŝĚ�ŶŽƚ�ŵĞĞƚ�
ǇŽƵƌ�ĞǆƉĞĐƚĂƟŽŶƐ͕�ǁŽƵůĚ�ǇŽƵ�ŐŽ�ďĂĐŬ͍�dŚĞ�ƐĂŵĞ�ŐŽĞƐ�ĨŽƌ�Ă�>ŝŽŶƐ�ĐůƵď͊� 
 
�ůŽŶŐ�ǁŝƚŚ�ǁĞůĐŽŵŝŶŐ�ǇŽƵƌ�ŶĞǁ�ŵĞŵďĞƌƐ͕�ŝƚ�ŝƐ�ŝŵƉŽƌƚĂŶƚ�ƚŽ�ŵĂŬĞ�ƐƵƌĞ�ƚŚĞǇ�ďĞŐŝŶ�ƉĂƌƟĐŝƉĂƟŶŐ�ŝŶ�ĐůƵď�
ĂĐƟǀŝƟĞƐ�ƌŝŐŚƚ�ĂǁĂǇ͘�/Ĩ�ǇŽƵƌ�ĐůƵď�ŵĞŵďĞƌƐ�ĨĞĞů�ǁĞůĐŽŵĞ͕�ĐŽŵĨŽƌƚĂďůĞ�ĂŶĚ�ĂƌĞ�ŝŶǀŽůǀĞĚ�ŝŶ�ĐŽŵŵƵŶŝƚǇ�ƐĞƌǀŝĐĞ͕�
ƚŚĞǇ�ǁŝůů�ƌĞŵĂŝŶ�ƉĂƌƚ�ŽĨ�ǇŽƵƌ�ĐůƵď�ĨŽƌ�Ă�ůŽŶŐ�ƟŵĞ͘� 
 
dŚĞƌĞ�ĂƌĞ�ŵĂŶǇ�ƌĞĂƐŽŶƐ�ĨŽƌ�ƉĞŽƉůĞ�ƚŽ�ũŽŝŶ�Ă�>ŝŽŶƐ��Ƶď�-�ƚŚĞ�ŵŽƐƚ�ĐŽŵŵŽŶ�ĂƌĞ͗� 

ͻ�dŽ�ƐĞƌǀĞ�ƚŚĞŝƌ�ĐŽŵŵƵŶŝƚǇ 
ͻ�dŽ�ďĞ�ŝŶǀŽůǀĞĚ�ǁŝƚŚ�Ă�ƐƉĞĐŝĮĐ�ƐĞƌǀŝĐĞ�Žƌ�ĐĂƵƐĞ 
ͻ�dŽ�ďĞ�ǁŝƚŚ�ĨƌŝĞŶĚƐ 
ͻ�dŽ�ďĞĐŽŵĞ�Ă�ůĞĂĚĞƌ�ŝŶ�ƚŚĞ�ĐŽŵŵƵŶŝƚǇ 
ͻ�dŽ�ďĞ�ǁŝƚŚ�ŽƚŚĞƌ�ĨĂŵŝůǇ�ŵĞŵďĞƌƐ�ǁŚŽ�ĂƌĞ�>ŝŽŶƐ 

 
^Ž�ŚŽǁ�ĐĂŶ�ǇŽƵƌ�ĐůƵď�ƉƌŽǀŝĚĞ�ƚŚĞ�ĞǆƉĞƌŝĞŶĐĞƐ�ǇŽƵƌ�ŵĞŵďĞƌƐ�ĂƌĞ�ƐĞĞŬŝŶŐ͍ 
 <ĞĞƉŝŶŐ�ǇŽƵƌ�ĐůƵď�ĞĸĐŝĞŶƚ͕�ƉƌŽĚƵĐƟǀĞ�ĂŶĚ�ŵĞĂŶŝŶŐĨƵů�ƚŽ�ǇŽƵƌ�ŵĞŵďĞƌƐ�ƌĞƐƵůƚƐ�ŝŶ�ŵĂŶǇ�ďĞŶĞĮƚƐ͗ 

ͻ���ĐůƵď�ƚŚĂƚ�ŝƐ�ǀŝƚĂů�ĂŶĚ�Ă�ƌĞƐƉĞĐƚĞĚ�ƉĂƌƚ�ŽĨ�ǇŽƵƌ�ĐŽŵŵƵŶŝƚǇ͘ 
ͻ�dŚĞ�ĂďŝůŝƚǇ�ƚŽ�ƉƌŽǀŝĚĞ�ƐĞƌǀŝĐĞ�ůŽĐĂůůǇ�ĂŶĚ�ŐůŽďĂůůǇ͘ 
ͻ�dŚĞ�ĂďŝůŝƚǇ�ƚŽ�ŽīĞƌ�ƉĞƌƐŽŶĂů�ĂŶĚ�ƉƌŽĨĞƐƐŝŽŶĂů�ŐƌŽǁƚŚ�ŽƉƉŽƌƚƵŶŝƟĞƐ 
ͻ���ĐůƵď�ƚŚĂƚ�ƉƌŽǀŝĚĞƐ�ĞŶũŽǇĂďůĞ�ĨĞůůŽǁƐŚŝƉ͘� 
 

�ŽĞƐ�ǇŽƵƌ�ĐůƵď�ĨĞĞů�ƵŶŝĮĞĚ͕�Žƌ�ŝƐ�ŝƚ�ũƵƐƚ�Ă�ĐŽůůĞĐƟŽŶ�ŽĨ�ŝŶĚŝǀŝĚƵĂů�>ŝŽŶƐ͍ 
 �Ğ�ƐƵƌĞ�ǇŽƵƌ�ĐůƵď�ŚĂƐ�Ă�ĐůƵď�ŵŝƐƐŝŽŶ�ƐƚĂƚĞŵĞŶƚ͕�ŽďũĞĐƟǀĞƐ�ĂŶĚ�ĚĞĮŶĞĚ�ŐŽĂůƐ͘��ŽŵŵƵŶŝĐĂƚĞ�ƚŚĞƐĞ�
 ƚŽ�ǇŽƵƌ�ŵĞŵďĞƌƐ�ĐůĞĂƌůǇ�ĂŶĚ�ŽƉĞŶůǇ͘� 
 

/Ĩ�Ă�ĐůƵď�ŝƐ�ŶŽƚ�ƚŚƌŝǀŝŶŐ͕�ŝƚ�ĐĂŶŶŽƚ�ƐĞƌǀĞ͘ 
 

dŚĞ�ĮƌƐƚ�ƐƚĞƉ�ƚŽ�ĞŶƐƵƌŝŶŐ�ǇŽƵƌ�ŵĞŵďĞƌƐ�ŚĂǀĞ�Ă�ƉŽƐŝƟǀĞ�ĞǆƉĞƌŝĞŶĐĞ�ŝƐ�ƚŽ�ŬŶŽǁ�ǁŚĂƚ�ƚŚĞǇ�ǁĂŶƚ�ĨƌŽŵ�ŵĞŵďĞƌ-
ƐŚŝƉ�ŝŶ�ǇŽƵƌ�>ŝŽŶƐ�ĐůƵď͘�hŶĚĞƌƐƚĂŶĚŝŶŐ�ǁŚĂƚ�ǇŽƵƌ�ŵĞŵďĞƌƐ�ƚŚŝŶŬ�ĂďŽƵƚ�ďĞŝŶŐ�Ă�>ŝŽŶ�ǁŝůů�ŚĞůƉ�ǇŽƵ�ĚŝƌĞĐƚ�ǇŽƵƌ�
ĞīŽƌƚƐ͘�DĂŬŝŶŐ�ĐŚĂŶŐĞƐ�ďĂƐĞĚ�ŽŶ�ǇŽƵƌ�ĐůƵď�ŵĞŵďĞƌƐ͛�ŶĞĞĚƐ�ĂŶĚ�ĚĞƐŝƌĞƐ�ŝƐ�ƚŚĞ�ŬĞǇ�ƚŽ�Ă�ŐŽŽĚ�ĞǆƉĞƌŝĞŶĐĞ�ĨŽƌ�
ƚŚĞŵ͘ 
 
>ŽƐŝŶŐ�ŵĞŵďĞƌƐ�ŝƐ�ĂŶ�ŝƐƐƵĞ�ĨŽƌ�ŵĂŶǇ�ĐůƵďƐ͕�ďƵƚ�ƚŚĞ�ƌĞĂƐŽŶƐ�ǁŚǇ�ŵĞŵďĞƌƐ�ůĞĂǀĞ�ĂƌĞ�ŽŌĞŶ�ƚŚĞ�ƐĂŵĞ͘�dŚĞ�ĮǀĞ�
ŐĞŶĞƌĂů�ŝƐƐƵĞƐ�ĨŽƌŵĞƌ�>ŝŽŶƐ�ĐŝƚĞĚ�ŵŽƐƚ�ŽŌĞŶ�ĂƐ�ƌĞĂƐŽŶƐ�ĨŽƌ�ůĞĂǀŝŶŐ�ĂƌĞ͗ 

/͘�hŶƉƌŽĚƵĐƟǀĞ�ŵĞĞƟŶŐƐ�;ŶŽƚ�ĞŶũŽǇĂďůĞ͕�ƚŽŽ�ŚŝĞƌĂƌĐŚĂů�ĂŶĚ�ĨŽƌŵĂů͕�ĚŝĚŶ͛ƚ�ůŝŬĞ�ĐƵƐƚŽŵƐͿͿ 
//͘�WĞƌƐŽŶĂů�ƌĞĂƐŽŶƐ 
///͘�DĞŵďĞƌƐŚŝƉ�ŝƐƐƵĞƐ�;ŶŽƚ�ĞŶŐĂŐŝŶŐ�ŶĞǁĞƌ�ŵĞŵďĞƌƐͿ 
/s͘��ůƵď�ĐƵůƚƵƌĞ�;ĞŐŽƐ͕�ŵŝŶĚƐ�ĐůŽƐĞĚ�ƚŽ�ŶĞǁ�ŝĚĞĂƐͿ 
s͘�^ĞƌǀŝĐĞ�;ůĂĐŬ�ŽĨ�ŵĞĂŶŝŶŐĨƵů�ƐĞƌǀŝĐĞͿ 

 
DŽƌĞ�ŝŶĨŽƌŵĂƟŽŶ�ŽŶ�ŚŽǁ�ƚŽ�ĮŶĞ�ƚƵŶĞ�ǇŽƵƌ�ĐůƵď͛Ɛ�ĂďŝůŝƚǇ�ƚŽ�ŬĞĞƉ�ŚĂƉƉǇͬĞŶŐĂŐĞĚ�ŵĞŵďĞƌƐ�ĐĂŶ�ďĞ�ĨŽƵŶĚ�Ăƚ�
ǁǁǁ͘ůŝŽŶƐĐůƵďƐ͘ŽƌŐͬƌĞƐŽƵƌĐĞƐͬ�EͬƉĚĨƐͬŵĞϯϬϭ͘ƉĚĨ͘����                      

         PDG Pat Short - GMT 



>ŝŽŶƐ��ŝƐƚƌŝĐƚ�Ϯϱ��EĞǁƐůĞƩĞƌ ϭϭ DĂǇ͕�ϮϬϭϴ 

 

 
 
EKd�^͗� 
 
ϮϬϭϳ-ϭϴ��ůƵď��ǆĐĞůůĞŶĐĞ��ǁĂƌĚ��ƉƉůŝĐĂƟŽŶ�ŝƐ�ĂǀĂŝůĂďůĞ�Ăƚ�ǁǁǁ͘ůŝŽŶƐĐůƵďƐ͘ŽƌŐͬƌĞƐŽƵƌĐĞƐͬ�EͬƉĚĨƐͬĚĂϭ-ϮϬϭϳ-ϭϴ͘ƉĚĨ͘��/ƚ�ĐĂŶ�ďĞ�ĮůůĞĚ�
ŽƵƚ�ŽŶ�ůŝŶĞ�ĂŶĚ�ƚŚĞŶ�ƐƵďŵŝƩĞĚ�ƚŽ�ĂŶĚ�ďĞ�ƐŝŐŶĞĚ�ďǇ��ŝƐƚƌŝĐƚ�'ŽǀĞƌŶŽƌ��ŚůŽĞ�tĞǇƌĂƵĐŚ� 

�ƵŐƵƐƚ�ϯϭ͕�ϮϬϭϴ�ŝƐ�ƚŚĞ�ĚĞĂĚůŝŶĞ�ĨŽƌ��ŝƐƚƌŝĐƚ�'ŽǀĞƌŶŽƌ�ƚŽ�ƐĞŶĚ�ƚŽ�>�/� 

 

���������������������������������Ǩ 

 
&OXEV�WKDW�H[FHO�LQ�FRPPXQLW\�VHUYLFH��PHPEHUVKLS�JURZWK��FRPPXQLFDWLRQV�DQG 
RUJDQL]DWLRQDO�RSHUDWLRQV�PD\�TXDOLI\�IRU�WKH�SUHVWLJLRXV�&OXE�([FHOOHQFH�$ZDUG 

  
Where does your club stand?   Are you in the running? 

Is this what your club’s check list shows? 
  

/E�'KK��^d�E�/E' 
;�ƵĞƐ�ƉĂŝĚͿ 

  
 

d,Z���^�Zs/�����d/s/d/�^ 
   

  
>�/&��KEdZ�hd/KE 

 

D�Z<�d/E'ͬ�KDDhE/��d/KE 
ŝ͘Ğ͘�ŶĞǁƐůĞƩĞƌ͕�ůŽĐĂů�ƉĂƉĞƌƐ͕�

ƐŽĐŝĂů�ŵĞĚŝĂ 
 

  
D�D��Z^,/W�D�/Ed�/E��Ύ�KZ�

,���E�d�'ZKtd, 
Ύ�ĂƐĞĚ�ŽŶ�:ƵŶĞ�ϯϬ͕�ϮϬϭϳ 

ŵĞŵďĞƌƐŚŝƉ 
 

  
K&&/��Z^�W�Zd/�/W�d��/E�
>����Z^,/W�dZ�/E/E' 
Ăƚ�ƚŚĞ�ĚŝƐƚƌŝĐƚ͕�ƐƚĂƚĞ͕�ŝŶƚů͘ 
ůĞǀĞůƐ͕�Žƌ�ƚŚƌŽ�ǁĞďŝŶĂƌƐ͘ 

 

  

  
/DWZKs�D�Ed�/E��>h��

KW�Z�d/KE^ 
  

 

^ƵŐŐĞƐƚĞĚ�ƉŽƐƐŝďůĞ�ŝŵƉƌŽǀĞŵĞŶƚƐ͍ 
DĞŵďĞƌƐŚŝƉͬ�ĐƟǀŝƚǇ�ƌĞƉŽƌƚƐ�ĮůĞĚ 
�ůƵď�Ğ-ŵĂŝů�ŶĞǁƐůĞƩĞƌ�ƚŽ�ŵĞŵďĞƌƐ 
�ůƵď�ŵĞĞƟŶŐ�ĂŐĞŶĚĂƐ 
&ĂĐĞďŽŽŬ�ƉĂŐĞ 
&ƵůůǇ-ƐƚĂīĞĚ�ůĞĂĚĞƌƐŚŝƉ�ƚĞĂŵ 
tĞďƐŝƚĞ�ƵƉŐƌĂĚĞƐ 
�ůƵď�͞ďƵƐŝŶĞƐƐ͟�ĐĂƌĚƐ�ƚŽ�ŚĂŶĚ�ŽƵƚ�ƚŽ�ƉƵďůŝĐ 

  

We are in the final 30 laps of the race.  This is your last pit stop! 

If your club’s spluttering to the finish, get your pit crew on the job NOW! 
 

  
Go for that checkered flag--you’ve earned it!                         

PDG Pat Short - GMT 
  



>ŝŽŶƐ��ŝƐƚƌŝĐƚ�Ϯϱ��EĞǁƐůĞƩĞƌ ϭϮ DĂǇ͕�ϮϬϭϴ 

 

1HZV�IURP�<RXU�/LRQV�9LVLRQ�6HUYLFHV�&RPPLWWHH 

3'*�&KDUOLH�6KRUW��&KDLU 

 

:H�DUH�KDSS\�WR�DQQRXQFH�D�QHZ�� 
QHJRWLDWHG�PDQDJHG-FDUH�UHODWLRQVKLS� 
ZLWK�9LVLRQ:RUNV�ORFDWLRQV�LQ�,QGLDQD�� 

 

8QGHU�WKLV�GLVWULFW�DJUHHPHQW��UHIHUUHG�SDWLHQWV�ZRXOG�UHFHLYH�D�IXOO�SURIHVVLRQDO�
H\H�H[DP�DQG�D�VXLWDEOH�SDLU�RI�JODVVHV�DW�D�IL[HG�SULFH�WR�WKH�FOXE� 

 

 6WDQGDUG�JODVVHV�ZLWK�VLQJOH�YLVLRQ�OHQVHV�� ���������ZLWK�H[DP� 

 6WDQGDUG�JODVVHV�ZLWK�ELIRFDO�OHQVHV� � ���������ZLWK�H[DP� 

 )XOO�H\H�H[DPLQDWLRQ��     ��� 

 

7KH�H\H�H[DP�LV�RSWLRQDO�LQ�FLUFXPVWDQFHV�ZKHUH�WKH�SDWLHQW�KDV�D�FXUUHQW�
SUHVFULSWLRQ�SURYLGHG�E\�D�OLFHQVHG�H\H�FDUH�SURIHVVLRQDO�� 

 

7KLV�UHODWLRQVKLS�LV�QRW�H[FOXVLYH��,W�LV�QRW�DQ�HQGRUVHPHQW�RI�9LVLRQ:RUNV��,W¶V�MXVW�
DQRWKHU�ZD\�WR�KHOS�\RXU�FOXE�VHUYH�WKH�YLVLRQ�QHHGV�RI�\RXU�FRPPXQLW\��VKRXOG�
\RX�GHFLGH�WR�XVH�LW� 

 

'LVWULFW�&�9LVLRQ:RUNV�ORFDWLRQV�LQFOXGH�VWRUHV�LQ�/DID\HWWH�DQG�7HUUH�+DXWH��ZLWK�
RWKHU�VWRUHV�QHDUE\�LQ�,QGLDQDSROLV�DQG�%ORRPLQJWRQ��9RXFKHUV�ZLOO�EH�DFFHSWHG�DW�
DOO�HOHYHQ�9LVLRQ:RUNV�,QGLDQD�ORFDWLRQV� 

 

0RUH�QHZV�DQG�XSGDWHV�RQ�WKLV�SURJUDP�ZLOO�EH�IRUWKFRPLQJ��)RU�PRUH�LQIRUPDWLRQ��
FRQWDFW� 

   3'*�&KDUOHV�6KRUW 

   ��������-���� 

   FKDUOHVVKRUW��#\DKRR�FRP 

 



>ŝŽŶƐ��ŝƐƚƌŝĐƚ�Ϯϱ��EĞǁƐůĞƩĞƌ ϭϯ DĂǇ͕�ϮϬϭϴ 

 

 



>ŝŽŶƐ��ŝƐƚƌŝĐƚ�Ϯϱ��EĞǁƐůĞƩĞƌ ϭϰ DĂǇ͕�ϮϬϭϴ 

 

 

The Ed W. Clark High School Marching Band from Las Vegas, Nevada 

Bulletin No. 12   By PDG Gary Ochs and PCC Reed Fish 

“A parade is not a parade without music”. Our band is from Las Vegas and 
will be in front of the Indiana Lions no. 73 playing “Back Home again in Indiana” 
and be shared and follow the Lions of Illinois no. 72 in the parade. Their awards 
have been judged superior ratings in all events they have marched in as well as 
having performed at Carnegie Hall on two occasions. Their school colors are Black 
& Gold, so the band uniforms are mainly black with gold across the front. The 
school itself is about 3 blocks west and 6 blocks north of the Luxor Hotel & Casino. 
Remember, to wear your Indiana parade shirts and/ or hats to be in the parade. 

Due to the climate, the parade route is shorter than normal and LCI is taking extra 
steps for our attendee’s safety including providing cooling tents and more.  The 
parade starts at 8:30 a.m. Saturday morning July 1, 2018 and will take place in the 
Old Las Vegas section of the city and shuttle service will be provided for attendees 
from our official hotels. See you there!         “Here we come Las Vegas” 


